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July 8, 2009

The Honorable Dow Constantine
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Constantine:
Enclosed is an ordinance authorizing the King County Executive to enter into an interlocal agreement with the City of Kent for the purpose of transferring drainage parcels to the city.  These properties are adjacent to SE 240th Street in Kent and provide for drainage, which is critical to the integrity of the roadway.  The county acquired the properties for use as drainage facilities as part of a road widening project when SE 240th Street was in unincorporated King County.  These properties are King County tax parcels 162205-9127 and 222205-9009. 
King County and the City of Kent entered into an interlocal agreement on May 5, 1996, for the purpose of making needed improvements to SE 240th Street.  At the time, SE 240th Street was a shared border between unincorporated King County and the city.  The agreement called for the county to acquire all property necessary for the project.  The properties were purchased and the drainage facilities constructed for the sole purpose of serving SE 240th Street as part of the widening project. 
The county still owns the two properties where the drainage facilities are located, although the city has since annexed the territory in which the properties are located.  The city annexed parcel 222205-9009 as part of the Meridian Valley annexation, which was effective July 1, 1997.  The city annexed parcel 162205-9127 as part of the DeMarco annexation, which was effective       June 27, 2001.  These were small annexations, which typically do not include an interlocal agreement that would have provided a mechanism for transferring these properties.  As a consequence, these properties have not been transferred to the city’s ownership in a timely manner.
The City of Kent has requested that the county transfer these drainage parcels.  The county wishes to transfer the parcels to the city so the city can properly maintain the drainage facilities.  The transfer of the parcels will ensure that the city has the necessary drainage facilities to protect SE 240th Street, and allow the city to continue to maintain the drainage facilities.  The agreement requires the city to use the property only for drainage purposes related to SE 240th Street, or for other purposes related to the maintenance and operation of the adjacent roadway. 
The parcels are considered surplus to the needs of the county’s Road Services Division, the custodial agency, and do not meet the county’s affordable housing criteria.  The county is willing to comply with the city’s request for the transfer of the parcels for the strict purposes described above. 
I recommend the King County Council approve this ordinance. 
If you have any questions regarding this ordinance, please contact Linda Dougherty, Director of the Road Services Division, at 206-296-6590.
Sincerely,

Kurt Triplett
King County Executive
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